ADVISORY COUNCIL ON WILDLIFE & FRESHWATER FISH MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, September 27, 2016
Richardson & Robbins Building Auditorium
89 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware

Phone 302-739-9912, FAX 302-739-6157
ADVISORY COUNCIL           


DIVISION OF FISH & WILDLIFE

PUBLIC
1.  Edward A. Montague, Chair (Absent)

1. Director David E. Saveikis 

3 Visitors
2.  Garrett Grier, Jr., Vice Chair 


2. Rob Hossler
3.  Raymond F. Burris 



3. Capt. Nick Couch
4.  Neal Dukes (Absent)



4. Craig Rhoads
5.  Robert C. Nichols (Absent)


5. Joe Rogerson






6.  Craig A. Karsnitz (Absent)


6. Karen Bennett
7.  Joe C. Johnson (Absent)


7. Jeremey Ashe
8.  Steven M. Kendus (Absent)


8. Justyn Foth
9. Dale R. Scuse (Absent)



9. Karen Kennedy
The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Grier at 7:00 PM.

Agenda Item 1.  Approval of Minutes (Chairman).


The August 30, 2016 meeting minutes were not approved by the Council due to a lack of a quorum.
ANNOUNCEMENT


Rob Hossler, wildlife section administrator, introduced Justyn Foth as the new waterfowl/gamebird biologist that had been vacant since January due in part to revenue shortfalls.  Mr. Foth lived in Missouri and has waterfowl experience in the Mississippi Flyway.
Agenda Item 2.  Wildlife Area Map Improvements (Craig Rhoads).

Craig Rhoads, wildlife program manager, gave a   PowerPoint presentation on recently updated wildlife area maps that provide the boundaries, facilities and rules for the Division’s State Wildlife Areas.  The maps were updated to standardize appearance, better depict facilities, make rules more uniform, print in color and reduce the total number of maps.  Maps are available on the Division’s website at www.fw.delaware.gov.    Copies of the wildlife area maps were provided to Council members and the audience.
Agenda Item 3.  Update of Restorations of Mispillion Harbor and Ted Harvey Impoundment (Jeremey Ashe).


Jeremey Ashe, Bayshore Program habitat project manager, gave a PowerPoint presentation on the two Hurricane Sandy Relief Projects located at Ted Harvey Conservation Area and Mispillion Harbor.  The restoration occurring at Ted Harvey will include 5,000 feet of dike reconstruction/fortification (40,000 cubic yards) and the installation of a new water control structure.  Construction at the Ted Harvey Conservation Area will include closure of the south impoundment for the 2016/17 waterfowl season, potential road closures, heavy truck traffic (over 4,000 trucks) and public access restrictions to the south boat ramp. The Ted Harvey project is scheduled for completion by October 2017 in time for the 2017/18 waterfowl season. Restoration at Mispillion Harbor involves habitat restoration for horseshoe crab spawning, red knot and other shorebird foraging and increased resiliency to storms.  Restoration activities include installation of over 12,000 tons of stone to raise an existing dike for storm resiliency and placing 46,000 cubic yards of sand to restore important beach habitat.  The Mispillion Harbor project is scheduled for completion by April 15, 2017.

Agenda Item 4.  Wildlife Revenue Projection Update (David E. Saveikis).


Director Saveikis provided an update on wildlife program revenue projections for the remainder of FY 2017 (July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017).  There were no carryover funds from FY 2016 ending on June 30, 2016.  A $500,000 wildlife program revenue shortfall is projected for FY 2017, which will continue previous wildlife program service reductions by leaving several positions vacant and involving reduced habitat management and facility maintenance on wildlife areas and reduced open days/hours at the Ommelanden Shooting Range. Recent changes in U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service guidelines will allow use of agricultural and timber revenues as match to federal Pittman Robertson (PR) grants, which will somewhat  reduce the projected revenue shortfall in FY 17 and provide some additional  PR wildlife program revenue in the future. Wildlife program revenues will begin to increase and wildlife program services will be restored/enhanced starting July 1, 2017, upon the effective date of enacted House Bill 401 that increases hunting and trapping license fees and establishes a vehicle Conservation Access Pass to access state wildlife areas (the pass will be provided free of charge with the purchase of a hunting license, with those not purchasing a hunting license needing to purchase the pass to access state wildlife areas). 
Agenda Item 5.  Director Update (David E. Saveikis).


Director Saveikis reported that the wildlife and hunting regulation package that includes value-added proposed expansion of hunting seasons and opportunities is pending legal review and may be in place by mid-spring 2017 pending subsequent public comment and the formal regulation adoption process. 
Director Saveikis stated that 80% of the Division’s wildlife areas will be open for the five Sunday deer hunting days.  The dates for Sunday deer hunting are October 9, November 13, November 20 and December 11 in 2016 and January 15, 2017.  Dog training areas at the C&D Canal Conservation Area and Milford Neck Wildlife Area will be closed for Sunday deer hunting. Sunday deer hunting information is available on the rotating tab located at the top of the Division’s webpage.  

Craig Rhoads announced that public land muskrat trapping bid packages will be available online at www.bids.delaware.gov on October 3.  Bids will be open on November 4.
PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL FUTURE COUNCIL MEETINGS WILL BEGIN AT 7:00 PM

AGENDA FOR THE 10/25/2016 ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING
1. Approval of Minutes (Chairman).
2. Natural Resources Police Youth Academy (Capt. Drew Aydelotte).
3. Prime Hook Waterfowl Blinds (Craig Rhoads or Rob Gano).  
4. Trapping on State Wildlife Areas (Craig Rhoads).

5. Director Update (David E. Saveikis).
There being no further business, a motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.

Sincerely,
[image: image1.png]



Karen Kennedy

Recording Secretary
